BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

In the Matter of the Application of Osage
Valley Electric Cooperative for Approval
of a Change in Electric Suppliers for

for Certain Customers within the City of
Clinton for Reasons in the Public Interest.

Case No. EO-2011-0137

N e s s Mo’

Consent to Change of Electric Power Supplier
TO: The Missouri Public Service Commission

My name is Robert Robinson. Ilive at 2611 Cottonwood Road NE
North Liberty, Iowa 52317.

On November 29, 2010 I filed an application to intervene in this case.

I own the residence located at 2053 South 8™ Street, Clinton, Missouri, 64735
currently occupied by Brandi Moran. I also own the lot at 2045South 8" Street, Clinton,
Missouri 64735. This lot used to have a residential structure on it, but that structure was
razed, and no structure is now on this lot. The residence located at 2053 S. 8™ has
electrical service provided by Osage Valley Electric. Osage Valley Electric Cooperative
(OVEC?halso has a line and meter loop which could serve another structure on 2045
South 8".

OVEC informed me some time ago that it was interested in changing the power
supplier for these two properties from OVEC to Kansas City Power and Light (KCP&L).
OVEC told me that its power line that serves these two properties also serves 2 other
residences. OVEC said that at the time it first provided service to my two locations they
were not then within the city limits of Clinton, Missouri. As they are now inside the city
limits OVEC says it has no prospect of serving additional customers from the power line
that serves my two properties. OVEC indicated that the power line serving my
properties is old and in need of repair, and that it should be replaced in order to provide
reliable electric service in the foreseeable future. OVEC said it made more business
sense for it to terminate its provision of electrical service to my properties and the others
served by its power line, than to replace it with a-new line.

I have been in contact with Brett Burns of OVEC before and after my request to
intervene in this case.

I am in receipt of correspondence from Mr. Burns, and from Dan Slaven of
KCP&L. T have attached Mr. Burn’s December 10, 2010 correspondence describing how
underground service facilities would be installed at no cost to me, then transferred to



KCP&L, if the change of supplier requests is approved. I have also attached an August
12,2010 and a follow up letter from KCP&L regarding the unlikelihood of installing an
overhead power line installation along the west side of 8 Street.

Based on the information provided me, I would like to inform the Missouri Public
Service Commission that I do consent to my electrical power supplier being changed
from Osage Valley Electric Cooperative to Kansas City Power and Light for these two
properties.
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Subscribed and sworn to before me this H th day of )Z(lu*( 1‘)1»’/ ,2010.
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My commission expires: L‘”/ 24 / 12




